February 05, 2019

     
The February 05, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Nystrom, Greathouse, Beccue.

Trustees absent:  Schultz.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Robert Cremeens, Sasha Horner.

Cremeens addressed the board regarding Imig Park and the current status of the project and grant. He provided a cost estimate sheet to the board and stated that, in order to complete the project, the Village would need an additional $305,000.00. Cremeens is not confident that the project will be completed by the end of the year. He has requested that the Village obtain information from various lenders regarding options. When the project is complete, the information will be submitted to the state for review to process the grant reimbursement. Cremeens mentioned the yearly grant extension that occurs in June. Horner inquired as to whether or not the reimbursement would still occur if the extension was denied. More information will be provided on this.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to approve the 01/15/19 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Nystrom, Greathouse, Beccue.
Nayes: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. The patrol schedule for February and the monthly report were both distributed. Weseloh reported that he had attended meetings with TC3 governing board regarding the funding issues. There is currently a deadline of March 1, however, with the variables and needs concerning differing departments it is unlikely that this deadline will be reached. There is another meeting next week. Weseloh will keep the board updated and hopes to have more information soon for budgeting purposes. 
The light bar has been attached to the other squad car and the LED lights served well during the power outage. Extra patrol was needed during this time, as well. 


Measurements were taken for carpet in the police department and the foyer area for the lobby. This item was discussed at the Planning Breakfast in April. The carpet is approximately 15 years old and is very worn in places. Quotes will be provided at a later date.

Weseloh discussed the recent power outage and the warming centers that were put into place. The fire department could not hold the amount of people that were coming in, so the Olympia West Elementary School was also opened. Weseloh thanked Horner for her part in sending out the One Call Now emergency notifications to residents and stated that between that, The Olympia School Reach System and FB, the public was well informed. Weseloh also stated that Ameren was extremely helpful and worked well with the Police Department assuring timely and accurate information was released to the public. Accountability seems to be an area that can be improved upon. Resources are depleted when the majority of those assisting are First Responders and they are called away for other emergencies. Weseloh would like to see PTO members and other volunteers receive the necessary training to assist in any future events like this that may occur. Weseloh would like to do this before summertime. He is also actively compiling a list of any concerns and/or issues that occurred during the outage to find ways to improve on that going forward. The office put information on FB regarding the One Call Now system and received some additional sign ups from that. They will also be attaching a notification to the outgoing bills next month. This system proved to be very beneficial during the event. Weseloh also stated that the EMA Director was heavily involved and will be following up with the county for resources.
Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is down to 7%. Water tables are rising from the thaw. There were some issues with the generator during the power outage and severe cold but Schopp and Public Works were able to get them corrected. Schopp will be looking into the cause of this issue further and possibly contacting Ameren for additional information. There were eight shutoffs due to busted pipes from the inclement weather. These have been taken care of. All four filters are online and have been treated. The garage door opener quit working at the maintenance shed. The new one has been installed and the doors adjusted. January meters have been read. Snow and ice had to be removed in order to do this. Water/Sewer samples have been completed for February. Schopp commented regarding the three residences that Trustee Greathouse spoke on at the 01/15/19 meeting. Schopp stated that he was unable to obtain samples as he was not provided addresses, but that there was no concern over water quality. Trustee Greathouse then provided Superintendent Schopp with a document containing one address for the residence located at 507 N. School Street. Schopp will be following up with the resident and performing a water quality sample. Schopp then commended the Public Works Department as a whole for the hard work that they put in during the power outage and recent snow removal efforts.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to Approve The Monthly Bills As Presented and Allowed in the Amount of $15,163.34 General Fund; $10,130.42 Operation and Maintenance; $567.88 Drug Enforcement Fund.   Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Nystrom, Greathouse, Beccue.
Nayes: None.


A motion was made by Greathouse and seconded by Beccue to Approve the Appointment of Keith Williams as Village Trustee Effective February 19. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Nystrom, Greathouse, Beccue.
Nayes: None.

The Clerk restated what Chief Weseloh had already discussed regarding the One Call Now emergency notification system. The dumpsters from Area Recycling have been removed and Republic Services have replaced them. There are currently two 20 yard bins. When these are emptied one will be replaced with a 30 yard bin. Mugler stated that the Clerk’s Office will move forward with the RFP for Republic Services. Once this is complete there will be legal counsel and board review prior to moving forward. Trustee Greathouse commented that he spoke with “Stacey” from Heyworth and she confirmed what Mugler had reported previously regarding the company.

Keneipp provided an update on St Johns and stated that they have lessened the duration and number of times that the carillon plays and decreased the volume. The Planning Breakfast was discussed and the time will potentially be moved to an evening prior to a board meeting as opposed to a Saturday morning.

A motion to adjourn at 7:30 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Nystrom, Greathouse, Beccue.
Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
